Castle Canoe Club Minutes 


15 February 2010 







7pm Brownswood Tavern
Present: 

Claire Taylor – chair

Lindsay Ellis – membership secretary
Dave Ellis – health and safety

Mark Rowe – Club Secretary

Ed Green – Treasurer

Ian Tokelove – website and publicity

Claire Houvet  –  Joint Social Secretary
Apologies:  
Aileen Soo – Joint Social Secretary

Terry Kinsella – GLL Paddle Sports Manager

Barbara McFarlane (member)

In attendance: 
Paul Wathan

Sebastian Hedgecoe

Robin Lettuce

Christine Dove (end)

	Members Slot
	Members are invited to the first 15 minutes of the meeting to discuss any issues / proposals they have for the club.  Discussions may have to be cut short if they exceed the 15 minutes allocated in order for the remainder of the meeting to be held
	Action

	Trips
	Report back from Paul.

The trips group continues to flourish – meeting regularly, and planning for the future. 

Paul reported that the trip to the River Dart had gone really well.  Thanks to Barbara for organising.
Other trips have been advertised to membership. 

Introduction course to be run by GLL has 5 people booked on, and trip to River Wye with GLL instructor has a number of people interested (numbers not known at meeting).  Sebastian asked if it was necessary to hire an instructor. Claire explained there has been a lack of trips over the past few years, partly due to limited number of experienced paddlers able to support other members. She explained that this was the first weekend where an instructor had been booked.  Club needs to see how it goes.  
A further trip to Symonds Yat is planned for May (no paid instructor required) and plans are being made for a surf and sea kayaking trip in the summer.

Paul raised concern about arrangements for hiring kit from GLL.  He reported that after the Dart trip, arrangements had changed  to drop off kit, which resulted in someone having to take time off work.  Another member, Nina, had been refused her deposit be returned as the backrest had broken on her boat. The meeting agreed that a broken back rest was likely to be due to general wear and tear so should not result in deposit being withheld.  Paul reported that Terry Kinsella had reported the deposit was being withheld whilst the matter was investigated. 

Agreed Claire will liaise with Nina for an update, and if necessary liaise with Terry.  
Agreed that the purpose of the deposit, and booking out arrangements for kit with GLL should be explored further with next committee.  

Steve Shaw to write an article from Dart trip to go on Web.  

Agreed that minutes from trips group should be available to all members.  Claire to mail Jonathan (trips group secretary) and ask him to liaise with Ian T.  

Feedback from January Members slot:

The member who had expressed an interest in editing the newsletter is about to emigrate.  

Claire has booked three additional pool sessions. Date to be advertised this week.  


	Claire

Next Committee

Claire T

	Matters Arising and Agenda Updates from meeting on November 2009.
Claire expressed need to leave as little ongoing action as possible for next committee.  

	Topic
	Details
	Action

	Fees (member question)
	Paul requested clarity on proportion of membership that went to GLL.  To clarify with GLL.  
Claire to ask Terry –GLL for clarification and for report for AGM.
	Claire T

	BCU Membership
	BCU membership card received. To be passed to next Club Secretary.
	Mark

	Paddle Clinics
	Terry to arrange written feedback from GLL staff regarding clinics. 
	Terrry/ Claire T

	Organising trips 
	Agreed that document should be passed to trips group (Barbara) to review and ask next committee to endorse changes.   
	Dave 

	Committee Handbook
	Any comments to Claire by Jan 17th then to go onto website.  
	All/Claire/Ian



	Officers Reports: 
	
	

	Officers Report: Social Secretary
	Claire H reported back on Christmas social events. (25 present at function on 6th Dec and 15 at function on 20th.  She reported it has been difficult doing job on her own.

All those present congratulated Claire H on the success she had made of her role throughout the year.  
	Claire T

	
	

	Officers Report: Membership: Lindsay
	Currently 136 members. 

Lindsay has mailed paddler who repeatedly used the club whilst not a member. 

Lindsay has arranged post box, envelopes and envelopes to help duty officer collect memberships and ensure safety of membership forms and fees left in the cupboard.  
	

	Officers reports:Treasurer: Ed 
	Reported there is currently £2,500 in the account.  Invoices for pool sessions still to be paid.
Ed to bring all accounts information to AGM for members to scrutinise if they wish.   
	Ed 

	Officers report: Safety: Dave 
	Dave has arranged duty officers until the end of April.  The list is at the club, on the web, and has been mailed to members.

Dave will arrange for new signing in sheets and list of members to be forwarded to next duty officer to take to the club.

Dave to forward revised Duty officer ‘instructions’ to Claire T for adding to handbook.

Dave to add section to instructions explaining what to do with membership form. 
	Dave E

	Officers Report:  secretary – Mark
	Nothing to report. Continues to produce minutes. 
	

	Officers report: Web: Ian 
	Ian to put links to useful BCU website on website.    (star tests, FSRT, Coaching information)
	Ian T

	Pool Sessions
	Claire reported that first two coached pool sessions were fully booked.  Sessions’ success was supported by additional support from Castle members.  Thank you.  Unfortunately, sessions did not ‘complete’ rolling process.  

Agreed Claire to advertise third coached session for people with some experience that they want to build on.  

‘open sessions’ booked. Members to be reminded of dates.  
	Claire T

	AGM: 
	Date circulated to members for 1.30pm at West Reservoir.  Lecture room booked.
Claire H to arrange refreshments (budget £100-£120).   If she is unable to attend, Mark agreed to arrange.

Confirmed we could not have catering delivered as cafe has exclusive contract.  
Agreed to have final paddle clinic on day of AGM to encourage members.  To request from Terry.
Claire and Lindsay to mail members to advise them of importance of attending AGM.  List of this years achievements was compiled to assist with this.

Ed Green reported he would like to stand for Treasurer again. Other committee members reported that they would not be standing for election again.

Claire T expressed concern that people might not be willing to stand for election.  Discussed need for potential future committee members to understand commitment as well as being encouraged to stand for election 
Confirmed the club needs a chair, secretary and treasurer to form a committee to run the club.  If this is not possible, Claire will recommend the meeting is reconvened.

Claire will discuss with GLL how they might respond to this situation.  
	Claire H/Mark

Claire T

Claire T/ Lindsay

Claire T

	End of Committee Year.
	Claire T thanks all members of the committee for their commitment to the club over the past 12 months.  She acknowledged that many people had stood to prevent the club from closing as proposed at last years’ AGM. Thanks to the committee and active involvement from other members, the club is in a much stronger position this year.  Committee members thanked Claire T for her significant input as chair of the committeee.  Thanks everyone.  
	


Next Meeting:  AGM:  Sunday 21st March 2010.  1.30pm.    
ALL COMMITTEE MEMBERS TO BRING BRIEF REPORT TO MEETING ABOUT WHAT THEY HAVE DONE THROUGHOUT THE YEAR>  
Ongoing Actions for committee

	Item
	Action Required
	Who
	When

	Links with GLL
	Meetings with GLL
	Chair
	Ongoing

	Paddle Clinics
	Confirm what is wanted with committee, then book with GLL
	
	

	Pool sessions
	Confirm what is wanted with committee, then book with Pool. Liaise with Regents Canoe Club re use of their kit.
	
	

	Kit hire
	Review arrangements with GLL
	
	

	Organising Trips Document
	Trips sub group to review and present to committee for ratification.  
	
	

	Review Duty officer’s sheet.
	Review document – possibly to include advising members of risks of cold water.   
	
	


